
 

 

Howe Township 

April 16, 2020 

 

The Howe Township Board of Supervisors met in regular session in a Zoom virtual meeting at 5:05 p.m. 

on April 16, 2020. Present: Chairman Dale Beaver, Vice Chairman Charles Burd, Supervisor Kathy 

Donahey, Secretary/Treasurer Nancy Cangioli and Solicitor Dave Jones. 

 

Chairman Beaver called the meeting to order. Secretary Cangioli called the roll. All Supervisors were 

present. 

 

A motion was made to approve the minutes for March 5, 2020 as presented; Beaver/Burd. Motion carried.  

A motion was made to approve the bills to be paid as presented; Beaver/Donahey. Motion carried. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

None was offered by email or telephone.  

 

NEW BUSINESS 

A motion was made to ratify the Covid-19 Declaration of Disaster Emergency declared on March 16, 

2020; Beaver/Burd. Motion carried. 

 

Spring cleanup day has been rescheduled to June 20, 2020.  

 

A motion was made to grant a 90 day extension for the Johnson subdivision plan; Beaver/Donahey. 

Motion carried.   

 

The Department of Labor and Industry conducted the 5 year audit on Tractor Supply, Hamilton Health 

and McDonalds and there were no findings. McDonalds was listed on being on McClure St. Supervisor 

Burd will write a letter to them to correct the mistake. 

 

The audit findings for 2019 was that check 6353 to the Juniata Sewage Committee was shorted by .40 

cents.  

 

A motion was made authorizing Supervisor Beaver to spend up to $1,500 for small tools and shop 

supplies for the township garage with the caveat that purchases will try to be made at Heller’s; 

Beaver/Burd. Motion carried.  

 

Solicitor Jones provided information on Senate Bill 841 to address issues relating to municipalities. He 

will send an email to summarize the bill.  

 

The May 7th Board meeting has been moved to the May 21st date. Tar and chip bids will be due then. 

 

Supervisor Burd announced the HTMA meeting for April 20th has been cancelled. The Juniata Sewage 

meeting for April 22nd has been cancelled. The next meeting is scheduled for June 4th. 

 

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 5:29 p.m.; Beaver/Burd. Motion carried.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Nancy Cangioli 

Secretary 

 


